June 2018
Blessed to be a Blessing

Wayne had the opportunity to serve with a team in Cabo the first week of June. The team spent most of the
week at the clinic in Cabo, doing repairs to the fence and painting the inside of the clinic. A small task, but
a big blessing to the doctor and his family.

It is exciting to see the ministry that is already being done by the local church. One church feeds children in
the surrounding colonia three times each week and offers a rehab center for men. That same church hosted
90-100 ladies for a women’s conference while we were there.

Another group of churches organized and hosted a retreat for senior citizens. This was a highlight from our
time in Cabo. Wayne learned a new term at the retreat — “la tercera edad.” It translates to the third age or
stage. The focus was to love and care for those in “la tercera edad.” Attendees spent the weekend relaxing,
socializing and recharging their spirits. On the first night, we were able to provide medical consultations,
foot care and reading glasses to several of the participants. Dr. Alvaro and Soledad shared the importance of
health from a biblical perspective. At one point as he was sharing, Dr. Alvaro said you know what Jeremiah
33:3 says, and to my surprise everyone started quoting the verse by memory. (I had to look it up!)

“Call to Me and I will answer you, and I will tell you great and mighty things, which you do not know.”

We are excited to join in the work that God is already doing in Baja through the ministry of Mexican
Medical. Not only through the missionaries, but also, and most importantly, the local church. We are
blessed to be a blessing.

We are still on track for language school. We will fly to Guanajuato on September 1st. One more training
trip is coming up next month. Erin and I will both participate with this team. Please pray as we partner with
Pastor Diego and his family, as an extension of their ongoing ministry. Our outreach team will be visiting
five different villages in remote areas of Chiapas, Mexico to offer free dental consultations. All is done so
that the team and the local church can share the Gospel message to all those who attend.

Next month, we will give an update on where we are with our financial support. Thank you for your
continued prayers. May you also be blessed as you are a blessing!
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